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Recommendation Report 

DATE: April 11, 2017 
 
TO:  Board of Trustees 
 
FROM: Darrel Robertson, Superintendent of Schools 
 
SUBJECT: Motion to Close Junior High Programming at Winterburn School 
 
ORIGINATOR: Christopher Wright, Managing Director, Infrastructure 
 
RESOURCE 
STAFF: Jenifer Elliot, David Evans, Kim Holowatuk, Roland Labbe, Valerie Leclair, Shannon 

Mah, Marilyn Schmitke, David Sloan, Adam Snider, Jennifer Thompson,  
 
REFERENCE: School Act, Board Policies EA.BP – Infrastructure Planning Principles, AA.BP – 

Stakeholder Relations 
 
 
ISSUE 
To present to the Board of Trustees the Superintendent’s recommendation for school closure as defined 
by the School Act as the closure of three or more consecutive grades. 
 
BACKGROUND 
In accordance with the School Act: Closure of Schools Regulation, the first step for the Board of Trustees 
(the Board) was to approve a motion to consider the closure of Grades 7–9 at Winterburn School. The 
Board voted unanimously on this motion at the December 13, 2016 Board meeting (Attachment I). 
 
The Board also approved a motion to obtain Ministerial approval for exemption from sections 4 through 
7 of the Closure of Schools Regulation. These sections include the requirement for consultation. Since 
extensive consultation had already occurred (Attachment I), going through this process again was 
viewed as unnecessary given the strong support for this closure. 
 
Two letters were sent to the Minister of Education, David Eggen, requesting exemption from Sections 4 
through 7 of the Closure of Schools Regulation (Attachment II). 
 
A response from the Minister was received on February 22, 2017, granting exemption from Sections 4 
through 7 of the Closure of Schools Regulation (Attachment III). This exemption allows the Board to 
move forward with a closure motion. 
 
RELATED FACTS 
Board report dated December 13, 2016, Consideration to Close Junior High Programming at Winterburn 
School. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
That a motion to close Grades 7-9 at Winterburn School, effective June 30, 2017, be approved. 
 
 
 

http://www.epsb.ca/ourdistrict/policy/e/ea-bp/
http://www.epsb.ca/ourdistrict/policy/a/aa-bp/
http://www.epsb.ca/ourdistrict/policy/a/aa-bp/
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OPTIONS  
Based on the information provided in this report, the following options are considered most 
appropriate: 
 
1. Approve closure motion. 
2. Not approve closure motion. 
 
CONSIDERATIONS and ANALYSIS 
Rationale for the Superintendent’s Recommendation Subject to Board Approval of Closure Motion 
The feedback from principals, public meetings and survey was analyzed to determine support for the 
recommendation to close the junior high program at Winterburn School. The feedback demonstrates 
strong support for the closure. 
 
Criteria and Infrastructure Planning Principles 
Closing the junior high program at Winterburn School and moving it to Michael Phair School will address 
the educational needs of students for the long term and provide quality learning environments for all 
students. It will provide a state-of-the-art facility with improved Career and Technology Studies (CTS) 
spaces, a larger gym and up-to-date classrooms. The closure and movement of students to Michael 
Phair School considers the values and needs of the community since there is strong support for this 
action. The new Michael Phair School and the closure of junior high programming at Winterburn School 
meets the objectives of the Infrastructure Planning Principles. 
 
School Closure 
Every effort was made to follow the intent of the process outlined in the Closure of Schools Regulation. 
The consultation process aligned with the provisions to inform and gather input from parents and the 
public. Letters were sent to the Minister of Education outlining the process of stakeholder engagement 
and a request for exemption from Sections 4 through 7 of the Closure of Schools Regulation (Attachment 
II). Exemption was granted allowing the Board to move forward with a closure motion. 
 
NEXT STEPS 
• If approved, junior high programming at Winterburn School will close, effective June 30, 2017, and 

the decision will be communicated to all relevant stakeholders immediately following approval. 
• A plan will be developed for transfer of any relevant equipment, materials and resources to Michael 

Phair School. 
 
ATTACHMENTS and APPENDICES  
ATTACHMENT I Board report dated December 13, 2016, Consideration to Close Junior High 
 Programming at Winterburn School 
ATTACHMENT II  December 21, 2016 and January 23, 2017 letters to Minister of Education  
ATTACHMENT III Response from Minister of Education 
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